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Message from Mrs Keep

It is with no embarrassment or shame that I can admit that the 
Hippopotamus Song would be one of my desert island discs. For those 
who need a reminder, it is Flanders & Swan at their finest as they sing 
joyfully of the hippopotamus, no ignoramus, who wallows in glorious 
mud. And just like the hippos, the children at LPH are thoroughly 
enjoying the fields and the mud that comes as we move into autumn 
and occasional wet days. In order to enjoy the fields and all the glorious 
mud, they need to have the appropriate clothing and footwear in school. 
In the pre-prep, this means wellies and waterproofs; in the prep school, 
it means hoodies & blacks and football boots. Please do ensure your 
children have these in school so that they can enjoy all the freedom and 
space to play that our grounds offer. If there is rain in the forecast, please 
also remember that the school coat is an essential piece of uniform.

This week, our focus in school has been on the importance of common 
courtesy. We’re all in our stride now with the rhythms and routines of the 
new school year and with familiarity we can all at times become rather 
too relaxed. We want school to be home-from-home, so formality isn’t 
required. However, a liberal sprinkling of good manners goes a long way 
in all circumstances and I have reminded the children that they should 
be as thoughtful and courteous at home as they are expected to be at 
school. I hope that some of this is evident over the weekend as your 
children thank you for the many things you do for them.

In awards assembly yesterday, we talked about not only the scores at 
the end of the matches but also the children’s sportsmanlike conduct for 
the duration of their fixtures. Since our last newsletter, children from LPH 
have competed in 36 fixtures – an astonishing number – and while I love 
to celebrate their wins, I am even more proud when I can celebrate their 
conduct. My thanks to all the parents who help to set the same examples 
in their support from the sidelines.

We are finishing today with the PTA Coffee Afternoon, at which myriad 
treats donated by our pupils and their families will be sold to raise funds 
for Pelican Parcels. I would like to thank the PTA for all their help, as well 
as all those children who have baked something delicious for a worthy 
cause. We will also be supporting Off The Fence with their charitable 
work with local homelessness as part of our harvest festivals. This is 
one of the children’s chosen charities this year, and I look forward to 
confirming the total amount raised for both worthy causes in our next 
newsletter. For today, I hope the cakes and treats help us all to get our 
weekends off to a delicious start!

Notices are on Page 14
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Pre-Prep News

Pre-School
The children thoroughly enjoyed World Languages Day. Mrs Beard read the children the very well-known 
story of The Very Hungry Caterpillar, in French! This was followed by ‘chocolat chaud’ and a baguette 
whilst enjoying the sounds of some French café music.

As part of our topic All About Me the children have loved telling each other about who is in their family 
and what they like to do together. On a visit to Forest School, they were extremely creative and made 
pictures of their family members using lots of natural objects. 
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Pre-Prep News

Reception
This week, the children were introduced to our core text, Dogger, by Shirley Hughes. They enjoyed 
listening to the story whilst cuddling a favourite toy they had brought in from home. We discussed how 
Dave, the main character, felt when he lost his toy and what they would do if they were sad or cross. 

The children’s toys have had a fabulous time visiting Reception: enjoying being painted, taken for picnics 
and even being sung songs around the camp fire!
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Pre-Prep News

Year 1 
In science, year 1 have been investigating their senses. So far we have explored our sense of smell and 
taste, understanding that they are both linked. The children tasted a range of crisps flavours and had 
to predict what they thought they were. We had some interesting answers including truffle, pasta and 
‘normal’! We have been pleased to see the children’s confidence in making predictions, even when they 
don’t match the final result!

The children thoroughly enjoyed their French drama workshop for European day of languages! It was 
amazing how much they could understand!
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Pre-Prep News

Year 2
The children been busy harvesting apples from our school orchard. We took some of the apples to be 
pressed into juice that we can sell to raise money for charity. The rest of the apples went to the kitchen 
to be turned into a yummy apple crumble!

Year 2 were very kindly invited by Bede’s School to attend a mini tennis festival. The children rotated 
around a series of activities in small groups, mixing with several other Year 2 groups from neighbouring 
schools. This was a ‘first’ and all the children had a fantastic time.
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Year 3
The children went to the Booth Museum to kickstart their Science topic off in the best way! 
They learnt some interesting facts about skeletons and then moved on to the activities. Each group had 
to identify whether the animal was a carnivore or herbivore by looking at their skulls and paying close 
attention to their eye placement and teeth.

We also had the opportunity to use magnifying glasses to look closely at tortoise shells, elephant tusks 
and other artefacts. The best part was having to wear white gloves in order to assembly the human 
skeleton using real bones! 

Prep News
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Prep News

Year 4
The children visited the Wings Museum in Balcombe 
as a part of their unit on WWII: The Home Front. 

The day started with an aretefact-handling 
workshop, where they were able to feel and 
examine a variety of objects from the past. Following 
this, they explored a Dakota plane (eating lunch in 
it, too!) as well as experiencing what it would have 
been like in a bunker. This was a fantastic start to 
our unit and a great time was had by all!
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Prep News

Year 4 & 5 Overnight Camp
We were immensely proud of the children in Year 4 and 5 who, after 3 months of waiting finally camped 
under the stars…… on a Friday night at school. 

Following the postponement of their summer camp, the children were kind and thoughtful in their care 
towards one another and energetic in their play as they set up their beds, learned fire lighting skills at 
Forest School and enjoyed all manner of snacks and treats while they had the school to themselves, with 
appropriate adult supervision!

Having caught up on some much needed sleep over the long weekend, they have continued to share 
lovely memories of the event after returning to school the following week. 

Our huge thanks go to the parent volunteers who came along to help at the camp; we are always so 
grateful for their support of our events at school!
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Prep News

Year 5
As an introduction to their history unit on the Romans, the children set off to visit the fantastic Roman 
Palace at Fishbourne this week.

They had the chance to make mosaics, explore a Roman kitchen, have a go at weaving and write their 
names in Roman numerals. They also sat alongside a real-life Roman, who told them all about life in the 
Roman army and answered their varied questions! It was a superb day out and allowed all learners to 
really imagine what a Roman Palace would have looked like almost 2,000 years ago.
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Prep News

Year 5 & 6 Mathematicians
Four eager Year 6 and six Year 5 mathematicians were selected this week to take part in an inter-school 
competition, hosted by Windlesham House Prep School and St Andrew’s Eastbourne respectively. 

Our pupils were paired up with almost 50 other pairs at each competition, all eagerly taking part in 
rounds of frenetic maths challenges. Along the way they flexed their problem-solving muscles, facing 
countdown number problems, algebraic reasoning and a good deal of lateral thinking. 

All the pupils were wonderful ambassadors for LPH and made their teachers incredibly proud. A huge 
well done to Dino and Myla for placing first in the Year 5 competition held at St Andrews! 
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Prep News

European Day of Languages
The whole school celebrated European Day of Languages with gusto! The corridors welcomed children 
with flags from around the world, each displaying a different way of saying hello.

Pre-school shared a story, hot chocolate and practised their greetings with a visitor from France.  We 
experienced a variety of French theatre workshops and shared stories in French from Reception to 
Year 8 with a variety of themes from Goldilocks and the Three Bears to The Three Musketeers. 

Lunch celebrated classic European dishes with Greek salad, Spanish tortilla and lasagne on offer. 
There was much linguistic prowess on display and a very lovely day of language, culture and food!
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Prep News

Year 8
The pupils were superb ambassadors for the school on Friday when they went up to London on the 
train to visit Tate Britain, to support their work in Art this term.

They visited two major exhibitions, that of artist Cornelia Parker with her amazing ‘exploded shed’ 
installation and artist, Hew Locke, with his ‘procession’ installation. They spent time sketching and even 
managed a fleeting visit to the Turner rooms before the end of the visit. 
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Fxtures have returned with many events over the past fortnight. Unfortunately the weather put paid to the 
inaugural Mowden cup tournament which we hope to reschedule to a date after half term. Some teams 
also took part in mini tournaments and festivals, which were fun events with no formal scores recorded.

Sport News

Boys’ Football Results
21 September W/D/L

1st XI v Bede’s W

3rd XI v Bede’s L

Colts A v LPW U11 tournament Second

26 September - ISFA U13 National Cup

LPH/LPW v Rokeby School W 3-0

28 September D

1st XI v Copthorne W 

2nd XI v Copthorne W

Colts A v Copthorne D

Colts B v Copthorne W

Colts C v Copthorne L

Colts D v Copthorne L

Thursday 29 September

U9A v Windlesham L 

U9B v Windlesham L

U8A v Wiindlesham W

U8B v Windlesham L

ISFA U13 National Cup 
We have teamed up with LPW to create a combined 
Lancing Prep team to enter the ISFA National Cup. 
We haven’t entered this cup for a number of years. 
The boys travelled to Rokeby school in Kingston-
upon-Thames. Chappers ‘our football coach’ 
described the first half ‘as the best football he has 
seen in school football for many years’. The boys 
played incredibly and showed real determination 
to keep going and make sure we got the win. 

The Colts A team participated in a tournament 
at Lancing College against 4 other schools. 
They won all but one of their matches beating St 
Christopher’s 2-1, Brighton Girls 6-0 and Lancing 
Prep Worthing 2-1. In the final they unfortunately 
lost 3-0 to Brambletye but they continued to 
show an unbelievable amount of determination, 
perseverance, and most importantly, team spirit 
right until the final minute. The Team: Heja E, Izzy 
B, Eden T, Mabel R, Dixie M, Annabella D, Amber 
P, Georgina K and Myla B.

Girls’ Hockey Results

21 & 22 September W/D/L

2nd XI v Dorset House D

Colts A v Dorset House D

Colts B v Dorset House D

Colts C v Dorset House L

U9 v Dorset House D

U8 v Dorset House D

28 September

Colts A v LC U11 tournament Second

Colts B v Brambletye L

Colts C v Brambletye L

Thursday 29 September

U9 v Windlesham W

U8 v LPW D



Page 14

Notice Board

Just One Tree - Non-Uniform Day
On Friday 14 October we will be joining children across the globe in 
supporting Just ONE Tree day at LPH.

It will be a non-uniform day with a ‘green’ theme for donations of £1. The 
one pound will then plant a tree in one of a number of areas around the 
world which are particularly struggling with deforestation.

Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 service 9.30am
Years 3-4 service 12 noon

Children are encouraged to bring non-perishable food donations
for the City Food Bank 

Harvest Festival Harvest Festival 
11 October 202211 October 2022

at The Church of the Good Shepherdat The Church of the Good Shepherd

Please see 
overleaf for a 

our latest Parent 
Online Guides

and 
details of 
Half Term 
Activities

Term Dates for the academic year 2022-2023 are shown below:  
 
Autumn Term 2022 
Half term from Friday 14 October 2022 usual collection times, restarting on Monday 31 October 2022 
Term ends Friday 9 December 2022                            
Spring Term 2023 
Term starts Wednesday 4 January 2023  
Half term from Friday 10 February 2023 usual collection times, re-starting Monday 20 February 2023 
Term ends Friday 24 March 2023                                  
Summer Term 2023                        
Term starts Tuesday 18 April 2023 
Bank Holiday Monday 1 May 2023  
Half term from Friday 26 May 2023 usual collection times, re-starting Monday 5 June 2023 
Term ends Thursday 6 July 2023                  
We will publish dates for 2023-24 as soon as they are confirmed.      

Christmas Show on Ice
Miss Pollak, latterly our Pre-School teacher, left us to pursue 
a career as an ice-skater, both coaching and performing. 
She will be playing Dandini in the matinée performances at 
Guildford (and in the company for evening performances)
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